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International 

Drive Your  

Studebaker Day 
Well, we had to cancel 

the Williams trip.  
 

Hopefully you drove your 
Studebaker somewhere. 
 

Perry went to the hardware 
store for bolts for the '50 
Business Coupe. He 
stopped at McDonalds and 
ordered McFlurries.  Got 
asked, "Is that a Rambler?" 
 

Thanks, Perry and Betty 
Knopf...That counts. 

More on pages inside 
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President’s Message 
By Johna Pierce/President 

 

Can you believe it's fall. I think you can agree it has definitely been an inter-
esting year so far. I will be glad when 2020 is over. As you may have 
heard, the October Meeting has been cancelled for the International New 
Car Show at Cal Expo. I hope we can have our November Meeting.  

On a positive note, our chapter donated $1000.00 to the Studebaker National Museum. I know that 
will help them. 

It is time for nominations for officers. We need your nominations by October 31st. Please make sure 
the person you nominate will accept the position. Nominations are open for President, Vice Presi-
dent, Secretary, Treasurer, and Newsletter Editor. 

You can email nominations to  karelstaplesdc@yahoo.com.  If you want to mail in your nomination, 
send to :  

 Karel Staple SDC/Rick Pierce 1129 Weber Way Sacramento CA 95822 

We will vote in November. 

I hope you are all doing well and cruise safe,    Johna      

IDYSD—No Particular Place to Go 
John Martin says “Just around town”. Obviously Auburn… 

 
Better zoom in on this one. 
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Permission is granted to 
other SDC publications to 
use material originating in 
this newsletter.  We ask 
only that proper credit be 
given to the Hawk Talks 
and to the respective con-
tributor or author. 
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International Drive Your Studebaker Day—Dixon Style 
      By: Jon Stalnaker 

 

International Drive Your Studebaker 
Day does not need to be a formal 
event. It can be great fun when it is, 
but the wildfires all over California real-
ly dampened the opportunities.  It 
seems these fire seasons keep hap-
pening around IDYSD as this is not the 
first time this has happened to us.   
 

I like to drive somewhere, even in and out of my driveway would count.  
 

But I am lucky enough to not be the 
only Studebaker dude in Dixon. Jim 
Goodland and Marianne MacDonald 
also live in Dixon. So I called them up 
and invited them to join me at the re-
cently re-opened Frosties in mid-
town. We had a light brunch and 
some cool milkshakes to sooth our 
ash coated throats. Instead of cleaning my truck for the day, I thought it 
would be a nice tribute to all the firefighters to leave it covered in ash. 

  Lou Drove TWO!!! 
    By: Lou Van Anne 
 

Took the Champ out for breakfast on IDYSD......that's not our Valley Fog.....it's smoke!  
64 GT Hawk R2......took her to 
the park today in spite of the all 
the California smoke… 
   Lou 
Editors Note:  Anyone that has 
been to Lou’s April Meets in 
Stockton, knows that he only had 
to back this car out of his drive-
way to park here.  

But, he did drive it on IDYSD, so it officially counts. 

We have many fine 

Stoodeebakers for 

sale here at Junior’s 

Auto Sales. Just give 

me a call at BR-549 
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 International Drive Your Studebaker Day in Grass Valley 
 By: Robert Foster 

 

This year with the bad smoky air due to the numerous fires in Northern 
California I made only a short trip to the local Grass Valley  Packard sign. 
Today it represents a Flooring 
shop selling carpeting and vari-
ous tiles. But  going back to the 
1950s it was quite  a loca-
tion  with its upscale Packard 
cars. After all, Grass Valley for 
nearly 100 years, had been a 
very wealthy community with the 
gold  coming out of the local 
mines. 

As I drove to town this afternoon I 
went by a demonstration full of 
American flags With some having 
a blue stripe in the center of them 
in support of our police officers. 

My car was quickly recognized and I had many waving and calling 
out to me as I drove past. 

This may be my last time to drive my 57 Golden Hawk locally as our 
home has been sold and we’re about to move out of state in early October. I do plan on taking the car with 
me, but just last week I had an offer to buy from a woman and her son who live in Auburn. But I plan on 
keeping it. At this age they’ll never be another one for me. 

 

Ok, here's one for this 

month.  

NOS speaker grill for 1960 lark 

Part Number 1550111 

Price: 30.00 

  Candbstudebakers@gmail.com                                          (510) 755-4170     

A.S.S.I.S.T** of the Month 

**Anthony’s Special Sale of Interesting Studebaker Treasures 

It’s a bargain 

No IDYSD Tours This Year—This was Granzellas 5 years ago... 



Paid Advertising 
Rates are $20/year for members  

$25/year for non-members 
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October 2020 ADVERTISEMENTS 
CARS, PARTS, SERVICES 

October 2020 

Cars For Sale 

These are all pickup 

trucks. All run and are currently licensed and driven. 1949 - 

$15,000, 1949 with 4 speed - $22,500, 1951 - $27,500,  1953 - $19,900, 

1954 - $19,900, 1955 Flatbed - $19,900, 1956 long bed - $$17,900, 1957 long bed - 

$28,000, 1957 - $18,000, and 1958 - $19,900. 

Contact Larry Jones 530-933-3941 or email lwj1@yahoo.com 

1960 Lark VIII - $17,500. Contact Larry Jones 530-933-3941 or email 

lwj1@yahoo.com 

Parts Car for Sale 

55 Studebaker parts car for sale cheap. V8/Automatic Transmis-

sion. It looks rough but there are many items that are usable. Prom-

ised Daddy I wouldn’t have it crushed. Contact Ruth Moss 707 688-6032 

Cars/Parts Wanted 

Need clock for 1954 Commander Coupe  Contact Jim Goodland 707-718-6787 

I am looking for a restored 1950 or 1951 Studebaker four door with a manual transmission / overdrive. If you know of 

one,  

please call me @ 704-599-5885 ~ Jeff King   jeffking@att.net  (Charlotte, N.C. 

Parts Wanted 

Need to get rid of something? Give me a call and I’ll put it in the newsletter. 

Contact Dean Sumpter 916-753-6003 or carvin9755 @gmail.com 

Check the bottom of page 5 for “ASSIST 
of the month” from Anthony  

Memory Quilts by 
Rodney 

 
greinerrodney@gmail.com 

 
 

(916) 761-1856 
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What’s Left of the Karel Staple Chapter  
CALENDAR for 2020 

 
October 15th, SIAS, see below … Cancelled 

 
November 15th, Back 40 in Roseville—Lisa Hale is host. Business meeting 
with lunch with friends and Studebakers. Come if you feel safe. No judgement 
if you want to stay safe at home. 
 
December 5th, Christmas Party at Justin’s Kitchen in Yuba City Mel France, Host 

 
More information to come...   stay tuned  - Due to the volatile nature of this 
pandemic, events planned for next year will not be included in the 2021 Club 
calendar. We will just have to get the word out via the newsletter next year. 

 

 

Because of the COVID-19 Pandemic, I have deleted the meetings that I know are cancelled. 
The ones still listed could also get cancelled, so be prepared for that to happen. Keeping 
your health and that of your loved ones is far more important right now.  
 
Please follow all suggested guidelines as we move through this situation as a planet united 
against this virus. 

Sacramento International Auto Show 
 

I received word that the 2020 show has been cancelled.  The Dates for 2021 are Oct 15-
17.  They really value our clubs participation!    Pat Dilling 

MMFFT BGDZDFT 

SFPHT GZFTSHD 

DGRN ZST 

PNDMZTCK 
 

(Please take care of  

yourselves during this  

pandemic) 



      National SDC Application                   Karel Staple Chapter Application 

For SDC National membership: 
Please mail check or money order 

to: 
     Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. 
     P.O. Box 1715 
     Maple Grove, MN 55311-7615 
  

Includes monthly publication of 
Turning Wheels Magazine 

 
___ First year membership 

 w/periodicals class mail        $29.00 
___  Regular membership  

 w/periodicals class mail      $36.00 

___ Regular membership 

 w/ first class mail               $62.00 

___ Student/young adult  

 (up to 22 years old)             $29.00 

___ SDC membership without 

 Turning Wheels       $12.00 

*** Note Increased Prices 

To use Visa or Mastercard call: 

     (763)420-7829  fax (763) 420-7849 

or email: sdc@cornerstonereg.com for more 

information. 

 

Name:___________________________ 

Spouse:__________________________ 

Address: _________________________ 

City:_______________ St:___Zip:____ 

Phone:___________________________ 

Email:___________________________ 

 

If new member, source of referral: 

________________________________ 
 

 Please list Studebakers, including 

Year, make, body style on separate page. 

 

In an effort to offset the price increases, dis-

counts for 3 and 5 year memberships are 

now available. See the back page of your 

Turning Wheels magazine for the discounts. 

 All members of local chapters 
must be members of the National 

Studebaker Drivers Club  
SDC #: ______________ 

 
Membership dues are $20 Annually 

 
 

Name: ______________________________ 
Address:_____________________________ 
City:_________________ St:___ Zip:_____ 
Phone: (_ _)_________________________ 
Email: ______________________________ 
Referred by: _________________________ 
Birthday (Mo) ________   Spouse:________ 
 
__ YES, I would like my newsletter emailed to 
me each month. 
___ NO, I would not like my information to be 
published on our roster. 
 
Please list Studebaker (s) owned: 
1._________________________________ 
2._________________________________ 
3._________________________________ 
    Year               Model           Body type 
 
 
Name Badge Application: 
 
Name: _____________________________ 
  (may be a nickname) 
Spouse: ____________________________ 
Name badges are $10.00 each          $_____ 
Membership fee:                            $ 20.00 
 Total enclosed:                     $_____ 
 
 
Make check payable to: 
 
 Karel Staple Chapter SDC 
 
Mail to: Johanna Smith 
  2140 Coronado Ave 
  Napa CA 94559 
  or call: (707) 255-5108 
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Tech Tips 
by:   Studebaker  Mike 

 
  

 

 

             

Pete tells us about the radical  
design advancements beyond  

styling in the post war Studebakers 

 
Odds ‘N’ Ends By: Pete Yuen 

 
A new design for the auto industry was introduced to the public by Studebaker for the 1947 market. The de-
sign was credited to the Raymond Lowey Design Studios. The design was quite a radical departure from the 
preceding, conservative models which, had many people at that time suggesting that they did not know which 
way the car was going. The most likely reason for that statement would be the rear glass of the car. It had 
nearly as much on the 2 and 4 door sedans and more glass on the rear of the body on the Starlight models 
than it did on the front windshield. Indeed, there were things within the Studebaker that were coming and go-
ing . . .  
 

The '47 Studebaker was a very comfortable riding car for that era. The original plan was for the car to  
have the torsion-bar front suspension, but due to inadequate supply of the high-quality steel necessary,  
the front suspension kept the single, transverse wide leaf, multi-layer spring. For the 1950 model, this  
single leaf front suspension system would be replaced with the more modern independent front suspension. 
For shock absorbers, it used the now obsolete Houde (brand?), rotary, 2- 
way with linkage using the longer linkage units for the rear suspension and 
the shorter linkage for the front suspension. These shock absorbers were 
adjustable for ride control and repairable, unlike the ones that they gave 
way to, which is the telescopic type that would be much cheaper to produce 
than the Houde ones as they were castings and much machine work had to 
go into their production. The Houde shock absorbers, (Right) would be re-
placed with the telescopic type in the 1950 model cars which used the inde-
pendent front wheel suspension with "A" frames. This type of front suspen-
sion would be used from the 1950 models right through to the time that last 
Studebakers were produced in 1966.  
      

Soon to go were the vacuum windshield wipers to be replaced with electric 
units in the 1951 models. The front grille of the '47-'49 models were made of 
stainless steel and were the last Studebaker models to have it. Replace-
ments were made of pot metal/chrome or steel/chrome. Even the exterior door handles were made of stain-
less steel for the '47-'50 Champion models. It seems like Commanders and Land Cruiser models of that peri-
od may have used chromed exterior door handles. They were molded, shinier and heavier than the stainless-
steel ones that were fabricated.  
 

While Studebaker cars had many innovations, they were not as quick to change over from the 6 volt, positive 
ground electrical system to the currently used, 12 volt, negative ground system as other brands of cars. The 
year of the changeover was 1956.  
 

Were there design shortcomings? "Yes," in the writers' opinion: The trunk lid has nice appeal but when it 
rains, the water sitting on this rear deck is dumped into the trunk compartment when the lid is lifted. Also, in 
some models, the glass in the front doors are too floppy after some use. When opening and closing the 
doors, the glass should be fully raised or fully lowered and not in between when shutting the door.  
 
Regardless, it is a beautiful car. 
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Pacific Southwest  
Zone Officers 

 
National Director, Board of Directors  - 

Jon Stalnaker  
PO Box 1 
Dixon CA 95620-5201 

 obiedaru18@att.net 
 

Zone Coordinator  - 

 Ed Smith 
PO Box  90763 
White Mtn Lake AZ 85912 

  edcollects@cox.net 
 

Regional Manager, California-North 

 Lou Van Anne 
 Stockton CA 95219 

 lvasales@comcast.net 
 
 

For insurance purposes and 
also to comply with SDC Bylaws 
governing chapters, all members 
of a local chapter must also be a 

member of the National Club.  
Don’t forget to renew your     

National membership. 

Karel Staple Chapter Officers 
 

President  -  Johna Pierce 
 Sacramento CA  
 916-765-3329  

 Ladyhawk64@comcast.net 
       

Vice President  - Lisa Hale 
 Elk Grove CA 95758 

 gm.lh@verizon.net 
 

Treasurer  -  Lou Van Anne 
 Stockton CA 95219 

 lvasales@comcast.net 
 
  

Secretary  - LaRee Brunelli 
 Carmichael CA 95608 
 (916) 961-3406 

 darrelllaree@sbcglobal.net 
 

Membership —  Johanna Smith 
 2140 Coronado Ave 
 Napa CA  94559  
 (707) 255-5108 

 jmgreer2140@aol.com 

National Officers 
 

President  - Dennis Foust  
 143 Studebaker Rd 
 Spring Mills, PA  16875  
 studeguy54@gmail.com 
 
Vice President  - Don Jones 
 PO Box 229 
 Concord VA 24538 

 keydetsdj@aol.com 
  

Secretary  - Cindy Foust 
 143 Studebaker Rd 
 Spring Mills PA  16875 

 cfaust1966@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer  -  Jane Stinson 
 5800 Stanley Rd 
 Columbiaville MI  48421 

 jestinson@aol.com 
 

Past President—Tom Curtis 
 3538 Gordon Rd 
 Elkhart IN 46516 

 tomnancurtis@aol.com 

Senior Editor  - Jon Stalnaker Sr.   
PO Box 1     

Dixon CA  95620-5201 (707) 693-0211    Webmaster - Jason Michaels   
obiedaru18@att.net   jason@jasonmichaels.com 
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